
 

 

 
May 25, 2011 
 
Lynda Grow 
Board Clerk 
Multnomah County 
501 SE Hawthorne Blvd, Ste #600 
Portland, OR 97214 
 
Dear Lynda, 
 
 The Mt. Hood Cable Regulatory Commission (MHCRC) presents the enclosed FY2011-12 
budget request for Board consideration on Thursday, June 16 and recommends approval.  The 
budget has been extensively reviewed by the MHCRC and by a budget subcommittee of the 
MHCRC.  The MHCRC unanimously approved the budget on May 16, 2011 for submission to each 
jurisdiction. 
 
 Board appointed MHCRC Commissioner, Carol Studenmund, and Mary Beth Henry, 
MHCRC Deputy Director, will attend the meeting to answer any questions the Board may have.   
 
 Should you need additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Rebecca Gibbons 
Program Coordinator 
 
  
 


